# MINUTES OF A REGULAR MEETING OF THE MAYOR'S YOUTH COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF CALABASAS, CALIFORNIA HELD MONDAY, JUNE 13, 2022

Chair Mia Spiegel called the meeting to order at 6:06 p.m. via Zoom Teleconferencing.

Present: Mayor Maurer, Councilmember Bozajian, Mayor's Youth Council Advisory Board, and Ms. Hernandez.

Absent: Ahana Bajaj, Morgan Konheim, Jordan Matalon, Navin Parmar, Layla Saleh, Noah Shapiro, Christopher Sweeney

#### **OPENING MATTERS**

The Pledge of Allegiance was led by Mia Spiegel.

## **ORAL COMMUNICATION - PUBLIC COMMENT**

No one spoke during public comment.

## WELCOME AND INTRODUCTIONS

1. Mayor Maurer provided an update regarding the drought and the new restrictions on outdoor watering. She explained about the water recycling process as well as the change in landscape Calabasas will experience in order for more drought tolerant, fire resistant land. Mayor Maurer also announced the new eateries opening in the City soon: Cafecito and Crossroads.

Councilmember Bozajian provided an update regarding the California Primary Election on June 7, 2022; and that there will be a runoff between Bob Hertzberg and Lindsey Horvath for the Board of Supervisors seat. In addition, he announced that there will be a runoff between Alex Villanueva and Robert Luna for Los Angeles County Sheriff. He additionally spoke about organizing a Young Voter Night in September.

Mayor Maurer mentioned how there will possibly be a change in format of the Mayor's Youth Council's meetings.

## CONSENT

2. Approval of meeting minutes from April 11, 2022

Chloe Elie moved to approve the minutes. Nicole Mazaheri seconded. Motion carried unanimously by roll call vote as follows:

AYES: Elie, Goldfarb, Grayson, Hanley, Improta, Kramar, Mazaheri, Spiegel, Terango, Weintraub, Rumack, Rumack, McClaren

ABSENT: Bajaj, Konheim, Matalon, Parmar, Saleh, Shapiro, Sweeney

#### **NEW BUSINESS**

3. Discussion of end of school year activity

Mayor's Youth Council Members concurred to have an event during the July 17 Bruno Mars tribute concert.

4. Discussion of 2021-2022 MYC remaining budget

Ms. Hernandez reported that the amount remaining in the budget for this fiscal year is \$4,958.04. Mayor Maurer suggested that the MYC use money to purchase giveaways during voter registration drives. In addition, it was suggested to hold a MYC logo contest and purchase giveaways for the winners.

- 5. Reports from subcommittee leaders and discussion of upcoming events
  - Civic Engagement: Chloe Elie suggested having voter registration drives at summer concerts. The MYC Voter registration drive competition will be on September 20 (National Voter Registration Day) between Calabasas and Viewpoint. There will be certain changes to the competition to ensure each school has a fair advantage.
  - Communications: Siena Goldfarb mentioned that Jordan Matalon continues to work with Instagram regarding an MYC ad. The subcommittee will post and advertise any other events.
  - Cultural Awareness & Diversity: Mia Spiegel reported a display of books will be available in the Calabasas Library for Juneteenth in addition to books reflecting the importance of Pride month.

- Environment: Niccolo Terango reported that he would like to have an in-person screening of the documentary *Gasland*. The exact date will be worked out and provided at a later date.
- Wellness: Nicole Mazaheri reported on the success of the NAMI event that took place in May. The subcommittee is planning on looking into organizing clothing donation drives in the months to come.

# **ADJOURN**

The meeting adjourned at 6:50 p.m. to a meeting date to be determined.

Nicole Mazaheri, Secretary of the Mayor's Youth Council